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The Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act has been amended by section 4302 of
the Farm Security and Rural Invesmment Act of 2002 (Act) to cxclude corlain housing
allowances from consideration as incorue in the school nutrition programs, the National
School Lunch Program, School Breakfast Program, and the Special Milk Program. For
consistency among the programs, we are extending this provision to the Child and Adule
Care Food Program and the Summer Food Service Program. Effective May 13, 2002, the
housing allowance for military personmel living in privaiized housing will not be counted as
income when determining household efigibitity for free and reduced price meals or free milk
in any of the child nutdtion programs for Federal fiscal years 2002 and 2003.

For purposes of this memorandum, “privatized housing™ refers w the Military Housing
Privatization Itiative, a program operating at a number of military installations. This
initiative puts the operation of military owned housing under private contractors. Under thus
privatization initiative, a housing allowance appears on the leave and earnings statement of
service members living in privatized honsing.

In accordance with the provisions of the Act, the housing allowance provided under the
Mifitary Housing Privatization Initiafive is excluded from consideration as income for
military families applying for free and reduced price meals or free milk for their children
under any of the child nutrition programs. This exclusion applies during the remainder of
Federal fiscal year 2002 and for Federal fiscal year 2003. It is important to note that this
income exclusion is only for service members living in housing covered under the Military
Housing Privatization Initiative. It is not an allowable exclosion for households living off-
base in the general commercial/private real estate market. There were discussions about

extending the legislation to all military housing allowances; however, Congress considered
this to be cost prohitntive.

The Department of Defense (DOD) will advise affected military families living in privatized
howosing of this change for the remainder of Federal fiscal year 2002 (May 13-September

30, 2002); and Federal fiscal year 2003 (October 1, 2002-September 30, 2003). We will
work with DOD to establish some form of documentation for DOD service members to
provide to schools to verify their residency in privatized housing.
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Additional information about DOD’s Military Housing Privatization Initiative, including a
Tist of affected installations, may be accessed at:
http:/Awww. defenselink mil/acq/iustallation/hrso

Flease inform your State agenwivs of this policy. Contact Mary Janc Whitney or Todd
Barrett at 703-305-2590 if you have questions.
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